

Sending Church: Riverview Baptist Church 4921 W. Wernett Rd. Pasco, WA 99301,

(509) 547-2021

Support Address: G. I. B. M.

P.O. Box 700, Sherman, TX 75091, E-Mail: gibm1296@gmail.com

Field Address: 43 Yongpo2-gil Geumnam-myeon

Sejong City, 30083, S. Korea E-mail: bpbbct@yahoo.com

Skype ID: bpbbct

Tel. Number: (Field): +82-10-5627-7114

May 20, 2024

Dear Supporting Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends.

FAMILY BANQUET.

May is our Family Month at Daepyeong BBC and there was a family banquet as an activity to reach our families and friends. About 50 people attended with several new visitors. We honored several people for their example of loving family. Mr. Kim and his wife, Sister Sophia, have an autistic child. He is not only a good dad to the child, but also a caring husband to his wife. Even though he is not saved yet, he recognizes his wife's wish and spiritual needs to be in church with 2 older girls. We thanked him for his support and love for his wife and children. Please pray for his salvation.

We honored Sister Soonryae Kim for being an example of loving husband. She had endured the life long persecution from him and the Lord answered her prayers and he accepted the Lord on his deathbed on Dec. 17th of 2022 and passed 10 days later. Sister Laesun Jang was an example of loving parents. She had prayed for her dying father and brought him to us. He accepted the Lord in March of 2023 and went to the Lord in July. It was a sweet time to remember how the Lord loves us and to recognize how His people love their families.

A SHORT TRIP TO JAPAN.

Pastor and Mrs. Jumdeok Park have been Independent Fundamental Baptist missionaries to Japan for more than 30 years. They have started and established a strong Baptist church in Tokyo, Japan. About 2 years ago, there was some dispute and problem in the church which made Pastor Park to resign. Recently, he and his wife followed God's leadership to start another Church in Tokyo, the Charity Baptist Church.

Jae and I visited Bro. and Mrs. Park last week and God has blessed our meeting with the some sweet people. Please remember Bro. and Mrs. Park as they are trying to glorify the Lord by reaching the lost and to establish an Independent Baptist church again in Tokyo, Japan.

BROTHER YOON'S GRADUATION FROM HBBC.

On the 16th of May, Brother Seonggyu Yoon, whom we have sent to America and supported for the last 2 and 1/2 years, finished his course at Heatland Baptist Bible College. I watched the commencement service on line, our people are happy for his graduation and returning home this week.

It is our honor and privilege to serve the Lord in S. Korea as your missionaries. May our gracious Lord God bless you all for your involvement in our blessed ministry in S. Korea!

PRAYER REQUESTS.

- 1) Salvations of friends and families 2) Christian Character Class.
- 3) Discipleship program. 4) Charity Baptist Church in Tokyo, Japan

Your Missionaries to S. Korea,













